
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board

18 October 2024

Mr. Michael Wackman
San Joaquin & Delta Water Quality Coalition
3294 Ad Art Road
Stockton, CA 95215

Ms. Melissa Turner, Principal
MLJ-LLC
1480 Drew Ave., Suite 130
Davis, CA 95618

APPROVAL OF THE 2025 WATER YEAR REVISED WATER YEAR MONITORING 
PLAN UPDATE– SAN JOAQUIN COUNTY AND DELTA WATER QUALITY 
COALITION

Thank you for submitting the San Joaquin County and Delta Water Quality Coalition’s 
(Coalition) revised Monitoring Plan Update (MPU) on 2 October 2024 for the 2025 
Water Year. This revision is required because staff noted a ng/L unit error in our 
Pesticide Evaluation Protocol process that affected the ug/L calculation of previous 
pyrethroid exceedances. The updated Pesticide Evaluation Protocol workbook includes 
the correct units and calculations. Additional pyrethroid monitoring (33 instances), along 
with the associated H. azteca water column toxicity, is added to the 2025 Water Year.

Staff determined that the Coalition’s revised schedule includes appropriate pyrethroid 
and toxicity monitoring, and that the proposed monitoring plan complies with the MRP 
requirements and the Coalition’s monitoring strategy.

I approve of the Coalition’s revised MPU for the 2025 Water Year. Any proposed 
changes to the MPU must be approved by the Executive Officer prior to 
implementation.

If you have questions regarding this letter, please contact Chris Jimmerson by email at 
chris.jimmerson@waterboards.ca.gov.

Sincerely

Patrick Pulupa
Executive Officer
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